
 

 

September 12, 2016 
 

The East Lampeter Township Board of Supervisors met on Monday, September 12, 2016, at 
7:30 p.m. at the East Lampeter Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 
17602. The meeting was called to order by Mr. John Blowers, Chairman and was followed by 
the Pledge of Allegiance. In addition to Mr. Blowers, supervisors present were: Mr. Ethan 
Demme, Mr. Corey Meyer and Mr. Glenn Eberly.  Absent was Mr. Dave Buckwalter.  Also 
present was Mr. Ralph Hutchison, Township Manager. 
 
The following persons signed in as being present in the audience: 
 
Howard Williard, 678 Integrity Drive, Lititz, PA 17543, representing Morgan Stanley 
Stephen Kepchar, 300 Granite Run Drive, Lancaster, PA 17601, representing Morgan Stanley 
Andrew Miller, 3020 Columbia Avenue, Lancaster, PA, representing Lancaster Country Club 
Susan Snyder, 435 Mount Sidney Road, Lancaster, PA 17602 
Lynn Commero, representing Lancaster Newspapers 
Jeffrey Cutler, PO Box 2806, Tax Collector 
 
Minutes of the August 15, 2016 Regular Meeting 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if there were any additions or corrections regarding the minutes of the 
August 15, 2016 regular meeting as prepared.  
 
A motion was made by Mr. Demme to dispense with the reading of the minutes and approve the 
minutes as presented.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and the motion was passed by a vote of 
three in favor and one abstaining. (Mr. Meyer was absent from the August 15, 2016 meeting.) 
 
Bills: 
 
Chairman Blowers indicated that bills to be paid from various funds in the amount of 
$1,358,551.13 were presented for payment. Chairman Blowers discussed some of the larger items 
included in the amount was a payment in the amount of $864,584.38 to Fulton Financial for 
ELSA 2014 debt principal and interest, a payment in the amount of $60,000.00 to the 
Township’s four fire companies for quarterly contributions (each receiving $15,000.00), a 
payment in the amount of $7,906.26 to Lancaster, Manheim Township and Pequea Valley Public 
Libraries for quarterly contributions, and a payment in the amount of $5,000.00 to Lancaster 
Farmland Trust for Township’s matching contribution to the Map Shed Project. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Meyer and seconded by Mr. Demme to approve the payment of the 
bills as listed in the amount of $1,358,551.13.  The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Old Business 
 

a. Request for Time Extension to Record Conditionally Approved Plan #16-02: High 
Associates – 355 Pitney Road 

 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was present. 



 

 

 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the applicant is working on conditions for approval and are requesting 
a time extension to complete the conditions. 
 
Mr. Eberly made a motion to approve the time extension to record the conditionally approved 
plan #16-02 for High Associates at 355 Pitney Road until November 14, 2016.  Mr. Meyer 
seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

b. Request for Time Extension to Record Conditionally Approved Plan: Tanger Outlets 
Expansion 

 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the applicant is working on conditions for approval and are requesting 
a time extension to complete the conditions.  He stated that the applicant received a lengthy 
review letter from PennDOT regarding their HOP and are working on those issues.   
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to approve the request for time extension to record the conditionally 
approved plan for the Tanger Outlets Expansion until December 31, 2016.  Mr. Eberly seconded 
the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

c. Resolution re: Traffic Signal Application – Tanger New Driveway 
 
Mr. Hutchison explained that PennDOT will not issue an HOP unless the Traffic Signal Permit 
has been applied for and since the Township holds the permit for the signal the Township needs 
to be the applicant to make changes to the signal.  He stated that this resolution authorizes the 
Township to make changes to the signal. 
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to adopt the resolution regarding the traffic signal application for 
Tanger’s new driveway.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice 
vote. 

Resolution #2016-12 
 
New Business 
 

a. Resolution re: Sewer Planning Module – Fisher: 100 Hartman Bridge Road 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison explained that the Board previously took action to approve the stormwater 
management plan for this project.  He stated that the owner plans to add a dwelling unit to the 
property and is required to process a planning module through DEP.  He also stated that the on-
lot system is the appropriate method for sewage disposal for this location and it is recommend 
that the Board adopt the resolution for submittal to DEP. 
 



 

 

Mr. Demme made a motion to adopt the resolution regarding the sewer planning module for the 
Fisher’s located at 100 Hartman Bridge Road.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was 
passed by unanimous voice vote. 

Resolution #2016-13 
 

b. Lancaster Country Club Stormwater Management Plan: 458 Millcross Road 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  Mr. Andrew Miller was 
present. 
 
Mr. Miller, of Rettew Associates, is representing Lancaster Country Club.  He stated that the 
applicant is submitting a stormwater management plan for an expansion of an existing irrigation 
pond and the addition of a pump house along with a water line to be bored under the Conestoga 
River to the opposite side of the stream to a portion of the club within Manheim Township.  He 
stated that they went before the Township’s Zoning Hearing Board for a special exception which 
was granted and they have submitted for conditional use approval through Manheim Township.  
He stated that they are working on obtaining their NPDES approval and have received their 
PADEP General Permit for the stream crossing.  He stated that there are no issues with the 
review comments from the Township engineer’s letter dated September 9, 2016.  The Board and 
Mr. Miller discussed the location of the pond expansion and Mr. Miller stated that the excavated 
material would be respreads to other parts of the club.   
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to approve the Lancaster Country Club stormwater management plan 
for 458 Millcross Road conditioned upon the David Miller Associates review letter dated 
September 9, 2016.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Other Business: 
 

a. Morgan Stanley Presentation re: Township Pension Plans Investments 
 
Mr. Steven Kepchar, Senior Vice President of Morgan Stanley, introduced his partner 
Mr. Howard Williard.  He stated that the market is currently fluctuating significantly due to 
various reasons.  He stated that they have quarterly meetings with Township staff to discuss the 
pension plans. 
 
Mr. Howard Williard reviewed the pension summary report.  He reviewed the performance of 
the portfolio, the performance of the investments, and the breakdown of the allocations, asset 
classes and alternates.    
 

b. Approval of 2017 Pension Plans MMO Calculations 
 
Mr. Hutchison explained that the Township needs to prepare a calculation each year for the 
anticipated Minimum Municipal Obligation (MMO) for each pension plan for the following year 
which becomes the basis for budgeting pension costs for the next year’s budget.  He reviewed 
the Police Plan and Non Uniformed Plan calculations.  The Board discussed the calculations of 
the pension plans. 



 

 

 
Mr. Meyer made a motion to approve the 2017 pension plans MMO calculations for the police 
and non-uniformed employees as presented.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was passed 
by unanimous voice vote. 
 

c. Approval of Engineering Services re: Route 30 Lanes Restriping 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the restriping of the travel lanes on Route 30 was a high priority item 
on the Route 30 Streetscape Plan.  He stated that PennDOT is planning to resurface most of the 
corridor starting at the bypass over Route 462 east to the Route 896 intersection.  PennDOT is 
willing to paint the lines where the Township wants them but the Township needs to do the 
engineering work.  He stated that the Township put a request through PADOT’s electronic 
construction management system (ECMS) to select a consultant.  He stated that McMahon 
Associates was selected through this process and they have provided the Township with a scope 
of work and associated cost for the engineering work.  He stated that the costs could be lower 
depending on the timing of Tanger’s project.  He stated that they are hoping that the projects can 
be coordinated so it only has to be done once.  He stated that the funds were budgeted through 
the Capital Reserve Fund. 
 
Mr. Meyer made a motion to approve the engineering services regarding the Route 30 lane 
restriping with McMahon Associates.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was passed by 
unanimous voice vote. 

 
d. Authorization to Apply for Grants through PADOT “Green Light Go” Program 

 
Mr. Hutchison stated that recent changes to this program have reduced the matching funds 
requirement to twenty percent of project cost.  He stated that the projects have to relate to traffic 
signals and need to be submitted by September 30, 2016.  He reviewed three projects that the 
Township would like to apply for including: 
 

1) Replacing the existing Multisonics signal controller equipment with Econo 
life signal controller equipment. 

2) Revise the intersection of Strasburg Pike and Lincoln Highway in order to 
convert the north bound approach lanes to a combined left turn/straight and a 
dedicate right turn lane configuration to reduce congestion on Strasburg Pike. 

3) Development and installation of a traffic responsive/adaptive signal system on 
Old Philadelphia Pike from Greenfield Road to Oakview Road including 
revisions to the intersection of Horseshoe Road and Old Philadelphia Pike in 
order to convert the south bound approach lanes to a combined left 
turn/straight and a dedicated right turn lane configuration to help reduce 
congestion through the area. 

 
The Board discussed these projects and the other possible locations for improvements. 
 



 

 

Mr. Eberly made a motion to authorize staff to apply for grants for the three recommended 
projects through the PADOT “Green Light Go” program.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and 
it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

e. MS4 Report  
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the new stormwater coordinator Ms. Charity Kadwill has provided a 
report on stormwater related activities and will be at next month’s meeting to be introduced to 
the Board.  He stated that staff met with Lancaster Farmland Trust (LFT) and Land Studies to 
review and discuss the Map Shed project for the Conestoga River and Mill Creek watersheds.  
He stated that follow up activities will include efforts to arrange for a Manure Management Plan 
preparation workshop for farmers and development of water quality improvements to be 
included on the update to the Township’s Chesapeake Bay Pollution Reduction Plan.    He also 
stated that LFT has obtained funding to complete implementation projects on six East Lampeter 
Township farms through a grant from National Fish and Wildlife Foundation (NFWF).  He 
reported that the Township has received a draft Map Shed report for the Pequea watershed and 
will be meeting with Land Studies and the other municipalities on September 21 to review the 
report and develop follow up activities.  He also reported that DEP has sent letters out to 
randomly selected farmers throughout central PA indicating that they plan to complete 
inspections of their farms.  He stated that items they will be looking for include having a Manure 
Management Plan, having a Conservation Plan and implementation of the plans.  He stated that 
he did not know if any of East Lampeter Township’s farms had been included. 
 
Mr. Meyer asked if Ms. Kadwill could provide information on sinkholes for resident’s 
knowledge on ways to manage them. 
 
Public Comment: 
 
Ms. Susan Snyder, 435 Mount Sidney Road, expressed concern about the traffic and the speed 
limit along Mount Sidney Road and asked for more police patrol in the area.  She also expressed 
concern about the water wells in her area with development of a subdivision of 13 homes behind 
her home.  Mr. Hutchison stated that the Board will be hearing the plan for this development at 
their October 3, 2016 meeting. 
 
Adjournment: 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Eberly and seconded by Mr. Demme to adjourn the meeting. The 
motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. The next regularly scheduled meeting is to be 
held on Monday, October 3, 2016 beginning at 7:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ralph Hutchison 




























































